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Friday, 27 March 2020
Dear Parents and Carers

It is only a week now since schools were instructed to close and make very last minute plans to support students and families.

Firstly, many thanks for your generous emails and messages of support for school staff; they are very much appreciated.

Secondly, we absolutely endorse the government’s social distancing policy and urge families to keep children at home where ever possible. The police have also asked us to mention this in relation to groups of young people gathering together particularly during the recent good weather. Please respect the instructions that the Prime Minister has given out to limit social contact and therefore the transmission of coronavirus; it is vital to the national effort.

We have a small number of children in school at present enabling their parents who are key workers to continue to do their vital jobs. If you are a key worker and require a place in school in the coming weeks can you please let us know. You can do this by using the KeyWorker@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk email inbox giving;

1. Your name (s) key worker status

2. Your child’s name and year group

3. The dates that you would like them to be in school

We have distributed work that will keep students working at home until the 3rd of April. We are expecting news from the DFE soon as to school remaining open during the Easter holidays.  I will write to you again explaining how we will extend that work using the school website as a portal. I have already written to the parents of Year 11 and Year 13 students to explain what will happen with the summer examinations.

To help parents understand where the children are with school progress, in the coming weeks we will send information out to the parents of Year 9 students with progress grades and a short comment from their teachers. This will be in lieu of the postponed Y9 Parents Evening and should give parents a reasonable indication of how the first year of GCSE studies has progressed.

Mr. Nelson is working hard on a remote system to ensure that Year 8 option choices are made and that parents who need to discuss details have that opportunity over the telephone or by email. We hope by using this process that when schools are eventually allowed to reopen that we will have we subject timetables in place for the expected September 2020 start of autumn term.

Finally, for all students who qualify for free school meals we have worked with AIP to prepare groceries bags for collection today. This gives families the groceries needed to provide a healthy lunch for each child in receipt of FSM next week. By Easter the government has indicated that a voucher system will be released to schools, enabling parents to use those vouchers with their weekly shopping. As soon as we are given more details of the scheme we will contact the relevant families.

To answer any questions on the updates in this newsletter of in general please use the office@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk email inbox rather than by telephoning the school.

Please stay safe in your homes and look after your families as a first priority. I am sure that you will join me in giving thanks and expressing huge admiration for the NHS workers, police,  emergency services, school staff and food production workers that are putting themselves in the front line to make sure the country keeps going in this unprecedented public health crisis.

STAY AT HOME 

PROTECT THE NHS

SAVE LIVES

Yours sincerely
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Mr. A W Roll

Headteacher
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